
City of Needles, California 
Request for Commission Action 

 
 

 CITY COUNCIL   BOARD OF PUBLIC UTILITIES                     Regular   Special 
 
 
 Meeting Date: June 17, 2025     
 
 Title: 2024 Consumer Confidence Report   
 
  Background:  A Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) is an annual report that 
community public water systems must provide to their customers about the quality of their drinking water  
The CCRs are required by the Safe Drinking Water Act. They summarize information about the  
water source, contaminants found, compliance with drinking water rules, and some  
educational materials.  
 
CCRs typically include information on the water source, levels of contaminants found, compliance with 

drinking water rules, and educational materials about water quality and protection.  
 
Community public water systems must deliver CCRs to their customers annually, typically by July 1st.  
 
The EPA has also worked to make CCRs more accessible to consumers, such as by providing tools to  
help water systems create user-friendly reports.  
 
In essence, a CCR is a valuable resource for consumers to stay informed about the quality of their drinking 

water and the efforts of their water system to ensure it is safe.  
 
 
 Fiscal Impact: None  
 
 Environmental Impact:  N/A 

 
 Recommended Action: Information Only   
 

 Submitted By:  Bryan Hickstein, Chief Water Operator   
 
 
City Manager Approval:         Date:      

Other Department Approval (when required):      Date:     
 
 
Approved:   Not Approved:   Tabled:   Other:  
 

 
Agenda Item:  ____________ 

 

6/11/2025

https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=292513031035339b&sxsrf=AE3TifO8zZK2OK5IL27tc3mORfyCrlS2CA:1749667468790&q=Safe+Drinking+Water+Act&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiM7s6fg-qNAxXuLUQIHSPMOdQQxccNegQIfhAB
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